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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion for Extension of Time to File Complete Set of Bridge Plans (Motion) filed by the Park Creek Metropolitan District and the City and County of Denver (collectively, Joint Applicants) on October 27, 2011, requesting an extension of time to file the complete set of bridge plans for the Central Park Boulevard grade separation structure.  

2. No responses were filed to the Motion.

3. As grounds, the Joint Applicants state that they anticipated the bridge would be completed by October 2011.  While the bridge construction is progressing, there is specific temperature sensitive work that cannot be completed until Spring 2012.  The Joint Applicants request until April 30, 2012 to file the complete set of bridge plans.

4. The project in question is the construction of a grade separation of the new Central Park Boulevard over the Union Pacific Railroad.  Because no roadway currently exists, and the crossing is new, there is not a safety issue that would be associated with extending time for the project.

5. Now being duly advised in the matter, the Commission finds good cause has been stated and will grant the motion pursuant to the discussion above.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Motion for Extension of Time to File Complete Set of Bridge Plans filed by the Park Creek Metropolitan District and the City and County of Denver on October 27, 2011 requesting an extension of time to April 30, 2012 to file a complete set of bridge plans for the Central Park Boulevard bridge structure is granted.

2. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders as necessary.

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
November 17, 2011
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